34.ª Sessão do GT do UPR 

San Marino

Projeto de Intervenção de Portugal

Portugal welcomes the delegation of San Marino and thanks for its report.

Portugal welcomes the ratification by San Marino of the Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights and the declaration made under article 41 of the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights recognizing the competence of the Committee to receive and consider inter-State communications.
Portugal recommends that San Marino:

- take the necessary measures to strengthen its legal framework against discrimination, in particular, by enacting comprehensive anti-discrimination legislation covering all grounds for discrimination, including sexual orientation and gender identity;
- adopt a new comprehensive code of criminal procedure and ensure its full compliance with the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights.

Portugal would like to wish San Marino a successful Review.
Thank you, Mr. President. 
